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May 2012 Edition

The Review
	WBRA AGM

will be held on

THURSDAY 10th MAY 2012 at 8 pm at

Beckenham Library, Beckenham Road 
Nominations to the committee may be made at the meeting. If you are interested please contact the Chair in advance (see page 12)

Before the formal business we will have a talk by a member of the Friends of Kelsey Park about the history and beauty of the park.

Come and share a glass of wine and light refreshments after the meeting!




Editor’s Introduction

Welcome to the Spring edition of The Review. This is a bumper edition, including exciting news about our brand new website, and a fascinating history of Beckenham Cemetery. (The Minutes of the last AGM are on pp. 10 & 11. Please bring them to the AGM.)

Judith Niechcial

New Website for WBRA!



We have launched a new website at http://www.westbeckenhamra.org/
You will find details of our meetings and how to contact us, some of the association’s history and some wider local historical information, news on local events and links to our neighbouring residents’ associations and other local groups. Our publication “The Review” will also be archived on this site. We aim to update it regularly with news and events in Beckenham. If you have any information you would like us to share please email us on 

info@westbeckenhamra.org.
We would like to record our thanks to Rosanna Cavallo who designed and managed the previous website for WBRA and laid strong foundations for the establishment of the new site. 

Links with our neighbouring residents’ associations. 

In January, Copers Cope Area Residents Association invited other residents and business associations and groups to a “get to know you” evening at “The Club” (a little known resource which is behind the Beckenham Public Halls on Bromley Road). 

The aim was to foster closer working between these organisations to shape Beckenham’s identity and future. Since then WBRA chair Marie Pender has met with CCARA chair Chloe Ross to discuss how our two organisations can work more closely together. Some of these proposals will be put to the AGM in May, including possibly holding some joint open meetings and sharing information for Newsletters and websites. In particular it would be useful to collaborate on recruitment on occasions where other organisations were holding events, and closer contact between the two committees. 
Is Beckenham a Town or a Village?

Bromley Council are in the process of identifying and seeking funding for a programme of improvements for our High Street. Beckenham Civic Society recently held a public meeting on this subhect. A working group of local community organisations and the Council has been created. (Committee member Cliff Watkins represents WBRA on this group.) Among many potential improvements to regenerate the High Street, one is to re-brand it as ‘Beckenham Village’. The Working Group is divided on the issue, some prefer Beckenham to continue to be known as a town, others prefer it to be re-branded as a village.
Copers Cope Residents’ Association recently conducted a poll to gain the opinions of residents and local businesses. Which most represents Beckenham, town or village? This vote was open to all residents and businesses of Beckenham. The results were to be passed on to the council. 
Scams

Be aware! There are ever more scandalous ways of criminals trying to get your money.

· Replacing your credit card after a transaction with an expired card of the same company from another person – or even replacing a stolen card with an expired card so you don’t notice for a long time – and then you could be held responsible for payment. 

· Waiters photographing your card on their mobile phones. Look out for phone calls near you table or while the card is take away, and tell tale sounds of photos being taken. 

· Cheque books being stolen at source (possibly in the bank) or in the post. Remember to check that the cheque numbers on old and new books are consecutive – though not all books will have consecutive numbers following on from the previous books, it is a useful first step. 

· Phone calls to elicit information on cards or accounts. They pretend they are from your bank to get your details. A variant is where the caller advises that a new card is needed and a courier will collect the old one. 

· Enticing emails or text messages that you have inherited a fortune and the sender simply needs your details and some up front “expenses” to enable the money to be sent to you. Originally from Nigeria, it appears China is now the source of a new crop of these scams. 

· Best advice is to keep a close eye on your cards when making any transactions, even at your table, and to delete without reply any invitations to send money or details to receive a “fortune”. Remember – if it sounds too good to be true – it is!

Planning

The Studio
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Work has begun on Phase I of the restoration work on the Studio. John Getgood’s blog tells us that Citygate has a year to complete Phase I, from around the turn of the year. It is hoped the building will be partially re-opened when the major construction work, plus redecorating of some ground floor rooms and one first floor room is completed. The contractor is programming to complete all work by the end of the summer. Redecoration will be carried out by church members. 
(Meanwhile WBRA have been trying to establish how Citygate wish to use the building. Member Cliff Watkins has found out that the ‘user clause’ in the lease states what Citygate is permitted to use the property for:

‘To use the Property as a centre for the arts including (but not limited to) theatre music dance painting and education and community purposes […] and not for any other purpose and not to use the Property or any part thereof for residential purposes or for religious and political meetings or purposes nor for any illegal or immoral use or for the showing of adult films adult shows or late night films.’)

Kings School of English, Beckenham Road

Permission has been granted for a modernist looking infill between the two Victorian houses, and an extension into the rear garden for the café. WBRA voiced concerns that the design did not fit with the existing buildings and should be further back from the front of the two houses. 

 
Barclays Bank, opposite the War Memorial

An application was received to build a further two storeys (making four in total), to contain eight flats. A previous unsuccessful application in 2011 sought extensions that could result in a five storey building. WBRA objected that this would be a very bulky building, which would be higher than surrounding buildings, would be out of character with these buildings and would intrude into the streetscape view of the Memorial.  Permission has been refused, but an appeal has been lodged.

 
Rowden works, Rowden Road. 
There have been several applications since 2004 to build flats on this now derelict factory site. Previously up to 12 flats had been applied for and refused, some on appeal. The latest application is for 8 flats. However, the elevations showed that the height of the proposed buildings remained roughly the same, and this is the primary objection of members in Turners Meadow. They are concerned about overlooking across the railway line and loss of sunlight for part of the afternoon. WBRA will be supporting members in Turners Meadow in their objections. 

Kent House Station Approach
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WBRA have for many years campaigned for improvements to the approach road on the North side of Kent House Station, which is a quagmire every time it rains, and a dust bowl when it is dry. We have also been concerned at the state of the oval green area immediately outside the station, where trees were destroyed when contracters working on the station platforms stored their equipment on it. Committee member Shirley Civil has recently contacted Cllr. Getgood, who has reported to us the excellent news that Bromley Council has agreed to do some work on the road, including tarmacing both the roadway and left hand path (as you look at the station). The drawing pack will be deposited next week at the Civic Centre and Beckenham Library for a month for the public to view. Depending on what transpires after that, a works programme will then be considered for implementation. The turning head is to remain with a new island. It will have at least 125mm kerb and if necessary some timber posts will be sited, to prevent vehicles parking on it. Meanwhile the two new crab apple trees that were planted in the Autumn seem to be flourishing.

 Crystal Palace Park

John Hayne of Crystal Palace Community Association has launched a legal challenge to Secretary of State Eric Pickles’ decision to support the London Development Agency’s ‘Masterplan’ for the park. There are five grounds for this challenge. West Beckenham Residents’ Association contributed a small sum to support this challenge, which was due to be heard in early March. 
Meanwhile WBRA committee member, Alan Freeman has had a letter published in the Bromley Times of 19 April opposing the grandiose scheme by the now defunct LDA, pleading for local voices to be heard, and advocating for small scale improvements. He points out that the current maintenance bill is £600,000 a year – and if the Masterplan goes ahead the running costs would escalate to over three million pounds which would have to be met by the Bromley ratepayer.
2013 Review Of Parliamentary Boundaries

by Marie Pender

In The Review last October, we reported on a review of Parliamentary Constituencies being conducted by the Boundary Commission for England. They have just finished a second consultation on the representations on their initial proposals published last autumn. 

Nearly forty representations were made on the proposals for a new Beckenham constituency which would include the Clock House and Penge and Cator wards in the WBRA area to this constituency, as well as Crystal Palace. WBRA were among the majority who supported the return of Clock House and Penge and Cator to Beckenham. However, we did point out that as the Beckenham constituency would be only around 700 electors above the absolute minimum of 72,810, we were not happy at the prospect of our wards bouncing back and forward between constituencies at every election. We value a rapport with our MP, which can best be established with settled constituency boundaries. 

All representations received from both consultations are being considered by the Commission with a view to publishing a set of revised proposals later in 2012.Any revisions to proposals will be published later in 2012 and may be subject to a further consultation before they make their final recommendations by 1 October 2013. You can find more details about the conduct of the 2013 Review by reading “A guide to the 2013 Review” on their website, 
http://consultation.boundarycommissionforengland.independent.gov.uk/ 

‘Fanfare for Penge & West Beckenham’

A grand evening of music and song will take place at Penge Congregational Church, (opposite Royston Primary School) on Saturday 7 July at 7.00pm, doors open 6.15. Local musical groups including the Crystal Palace Band will celebrate people, places and events in Penge and Beckenham. Admission is free with a retiring collection. Further information from Cliff Watkins (020 8650 7347).
Garden waste collection

Bromley Council’s leaflet 'Environment Matters' gives information about the green garden waste wheelie-bin collection scheme. This is currently being trialled in selected areas of the borough. For £60 a year, which equates to £1.15 a week, residents receive a large wheelie-bin for their green garden waste and a regular scheduled collection. Collections take place every other week throughout the gardening season (March to November) and monthly for the remaining three months of the year. It is claimed that this new service offers choice about how to dispose of your garden waste. It is convenient for residents who are keen gardeners as you can hire more than one container, while also being suitable for those who garden occasionally. It is ideal if you have too much garden waste to compost or you are unable to do this at home.

Collection of garden waste is an excellent, and environmentally friendly idea. Many other Local Authorities do this already. There is some criticism that the cost is too high, and it could be seen as discriminatory, as people on a low income will not be able to afford this service. It is logical that this is a opt-in service, as not everyone will need it, but not at this price. The council point out that this is an optional service, and if you do not wish to be part of it, it is possible to purchase stickers from the library for £1.60 to place on each black sack you wish to have collected.
 
Around and About

By Alan Freeman

Clock House

· The ex party shop at 2 Churchfields Road, is being transformed into two flats.

· Planning permission for four three-bedroom houses with parking is being sought from Bromley Council to replace the bungalow ‘Phantasy’ in Allen Road.

Beckenham

· The spring flowers in St George’s churchyard have been an absolute joy.

· Citygate Church have started work on The Studio.

Anerley

Aldi Supermarkets are finishing a new store on the site of the Robin Hood pub, on the corner of Croydon Road and Elmers End Road. It is planned to open in July.

Penge
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(Photo by Cliff Watkins)
· The Penge town sign is now in situ.

· The site of the historic Queen Adelaide pub, opposite St. John’s Church, which became a Nisa supermarket, is now a Tesco Express.

· The Travelodge hotel in Croydon Road is now open.

· Bromley Council have plans for four ‘stalls’ in Empire Square, under the ‘Sails’.(The sails cost approx £6,000 per annum for maintenance.)

Sydenham

The Greyhound pub by Cobb’s Corner is being completely refurbished, with some of the historic features re-installed. It does seem to be overshadowed by the huge housing development on the site. 

Olympics

The route of the Olympic torch relay through our area has been announced. The Torch will be carried from Lewisham to Wandsworth on Monday July 23rd.  After coming up Bromley Road from Lewisham, the torch will go through Bromley High Street and then using back streets arrive at Beckenham via Wickham Road. The procession will then join Beckenham High Street and follow on its way through Beckenham Road to Penge High Street. It will then parade through Crystal Palace Park and round the stadium, before heading out at the top of the hill and along Church Road into Croydon.
The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee

West Wickham is celebrating the Jubilee in style with events at Coney Hall Recreation Ground over the weekend of 2nd and 3rd June. We have not heard of anythig similar in our area, but street parties are being held in Ravenscroft Road and Aldersmead Road, and there may be others. If you know of parties which are open to local people do circulate the information via our website, www.westbeckenhamra.org
National Planning Policy Framework. 

by Marie Pender

This framework was issued by Department for Communities and Local Government in March 2012. 

This document sets out the Government’s planning policies for England and how they are expected to be applied. It must be taken into account in the preparation of local and neighbourhood plans and is a material consideration in planning decisions.

Many people criticised the consultation drafts of the framework as being too pro-development, especially the National Trust, whose petition against the draft NPPF attracted over 230,000 signatures. But they are much happier with the final version. They say important changes include a better definition of sustainable development and recognition of the importance of countryside outside designated areas.

The chair of the National Trust, journalist Simon Jenkins, said in a Guardian article on 29 March “What last summer read like a builders' manifesto has been replaced with proper planning guidance. The new document is a vast relief. It restores the concept, central to planning in overcrowded countries, that urban renewal should come before rural development.” 

So the document appears to be an improvement on the first drafts, and we all want the countryside to be protected. But what will it mean for us in urban Beckenham? 
The NPPF places significant weight on need to support economic growth. It emphasises sustainable development, which includes economic, social and environmental roles.  Now, it has long been government policy that there should be a presumption in favour of development so that planning permission should be granted unless there are good reasons to refuse. This document undeniably strengthens that policy statement, though how much will change in practice remains to be seen. As with all such documents, the policies appear clear cut but there is always a balancing caveat in the nature of “unless material considerations indicate otherwise”. So in the end local decision makers will still have to balance the arguments – as it should be. 

Of particular interest to Beckenham at present, with the current focus on Beckenham High Street and town centre, is the section on “Ensuring the Vitality of Town Centres”. This re-states the policies that town centre uses should be located in the town centre, or on the edges of town centres, and that out of town development should be allowed only where no suitable sites are available within it. However, this policy has not been noticeable successful in the past. 

NPPF also states that local authorities should seek to improve the quality of parking in town centres, so that it is convenient, safe and secure. They should set charges that do not undermine the vitality of the town centre and enforcement should be proportionate. 

In the section on good design, NPPF recognises that poorly placed advertisements can have a negative impact on the appearance of the built and natural environment, but says that only those that will clearly have an appreciable impact on a building or their surroundings (my emphasis) should be subject to the local planning authority’s detailed assessment. Since the adverse impact of advertisement hoardings and illuminated signs is often in their cumulative impact on the streetscape, this seems a retrograde step.

Existing open space, sports and recreational buildings and land, including playing fields should not be built on unless they are surplus to requirements; would be replaced by equivalent or better provision, or the development is for alternative sports or recreational provision, the need for which clearly outweighs the loss. 

NPPF says that the local plan should ensure it meets the “full objectively assessed needs for market and affordable housing” to provide 5 years supply of housing. The provision of “affordable housing” appears to be required in developments over a certain size.  The plan should also contain policies to resist the inappropriate development of back gardens, which is welcome. 

Neighbourhood Development Orders and Community Right to Build Orders. 

An interesting point in the context of moves to establish a parish or town council for Beckenham is that Parishes and Neighbourhood Forums can use neighbourhood planning to set policies to determine decisions on planning applications and grant planning permissions through Neighbourhood Development Orders and Community Right to Build Orders. Local people would decide what types of development would be acceptable in particular locations. Proposals for developments that fell within the scope of the Orders would not require further planning permission. These Neighbourhood Development Orders and Community Right to Build Orders require the support of the local community through a referendum. 
So all in all, the document re-states long standing planning principles, but in a much shorter space. This 50 page document replaces over 1,300 pages of policy in 44 separate documents. Some continue to think it is vague (as I said earlier the policies always have a balancing caveat) and will lead to more work for lawyers arguing out what it really means in court. The proof of the pudding will come in the eating!             
‘We need the loo’
Bearing in mind the campaign to keep the Beckenham public toilet open we have been alerted to a petition to the Department for Communities and Local Government.:-

‘PUBLIC TOILETS SUITABLE FOR ALL - Make it a legal requirement for Local Authorities to provide them.
The law currently allows, but does not compel Local Authorities to provide toilets. The situation is worsening; 40% of Public Toilets have closed in the last decade. 

Many people lead restricted lives because they cannot rely on access to a Public Toilet in the places and at the times required. There are rarely sufficient toilets for women, resulting in lengthy queues; elderly and disabled people cannot always find accessible toilets; provision for babies and children is inadequate; many toilets shut at inconvenient times. Lack of toilets can lead to street fouling; a major public health issue. "Community toilets" (toilets in private business premises) do not meet everyone's needs.

Good public toilet provision will enable everyone to participate fully in civic life and will attract visitors and boost local economies. 

We want a law requiring Local Authorities to provide and maintain suitable, safe, clean and appropriately located Public Toilets with realistic opening hours.‘
If you agree with this, the campaign would be grateful if you could sign the e-petition at http://epetitions.direct.gov.uk/petitions/15258 
Open Garden Squares Weekend

Massive improvements have been carried out over the last year at Winsford Gardens, Garden Road, just off Croydon Road SE20 with the help of the environmental charity BTCV. The gardens are basically a small public park. The gardens have been included in the Open Garden Squares weekend on 9th – 10th June, and will be open for viewing and other activities on Sat 9th June. Details are on www.opensquares.org. Further details from Keith Rodwell on Tel 0208 659 8217 or email ktr10e@talktalk.net
A visit to Elmers End Cemetery

by Ellen Barbet
Elmers End Cemetery or ‘Beckenham Cemetery and Crematorium’, or to give it its original title ‘Crystal Palace District Cemetery’ covers 50* acres and was opened in 1876.

But why here, sandwiched between a railway line and a sewage works?     
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My guess is that the answer could be two fold. The arrival of the Crystal Palace a couple of miles up the hill, some 22 years earlier, had resulted in the growth of a wealthy population living in houses up on the Sydenham Heights and all the way down to Sydenham, Anerley,  Beckenham and Croydon. The local churches and burial grounds were becoming unhealthily full.    
And the other reason? 

Privately owned cemeteries were big business in the middle of the 19th Century. The ‘Magnificent Seven’ cemeteries, privately created and funded, had been opened around London between 1833 and 1841. West Norwood Cemetery, opened in 1836, was known as the Millionaires cemetery for the opulence and grandeur of its memorials. 
So, maybe the Joint Stock Cemetery Company Ltd who ‘purchased 48 acres of land for the purpose of a new burial-ground, to be opened near the Crystal Palace’, had found a gap in the market. 

From The Penny Illustrated Paper, 17 July, 1875

‘One such place is shortly to be opened in that quiet, beautiful slope about a mile on the southern side of the Crystal Palace, between Anerley and Elmer's End railway stations, a space bounded on the southern side by South Norwood. It is to occupy forty-one acres, and has already been made over to a company, who allege that a new cemetery there has become necessary because of the Croydon Burial Board having reserved their cemetery for exclusive use of the parishioners. There is very little doubt that the undertaking will be commercially successful, for within a circle of less than four miles of this place there is a population of some 125,000; and some existing cemeteries are amongst the best investments in the share market, even though, in the nature of things, they are of terminable value’.
  

And from Punch, May 16, 1874 

‘NOXIOUS CORPORATE BODIES 

Another argument for "Cremation" has appeared in the shape of an advertisement of a Joint Stock Cemetery Company (Limited) which has bought forty-eight acres of land for the purpose of a new burial-ground, to be opened near the Crystal Palace. The Cemetery is to be select; the deceased labouring classes are to be kept out of it by the prohibition of Sunday funerals;   exclusiveness which, perhaps, will not prevent injurious drainage into adjoining wells. Its promoters recommend their burial-place as situated in one of the most healthy suburbs of London. This advantage it will cease to possess as soon as a population shall have gathered round it. The citizens of a necropolis cannot emigrate, and they form a corporation with power to add to their number - and use it’. To prevent such corporations from being formed, what practical way is there but the process recommended by SIR HENRY THOMPSON?
The cemetery originally had two chapels designed in the 14th century style. The consecrated chapel was demolished in the 1960’s following bomb damage from the 2nd world war, and I understand that the second chapel was converted into a crematorium in 1956.   
Source http://www.victorianlondon.org/death/crystalpalace.htm 

Just some of the notables buried in Elmers End Cemetery

SAMUEL BIRLEY ROWBOTHAM   1816 – 1884. Founder of the Modern Zetetic philosophy, which later became the Flat Earth Society.
W.G.GRACE   1848 – 1915.  Cricketer. 

FREDERICK YORK WOLSELEY  1837 – 1899. Inventor of the Wolseley Sheep Shearing Machine. The first motor car to bear the Wolseley name was produced in 1896. 

WILLIAM FORD STANLEY ROBINSON 1829 – 1909. Philanthropist who improved the life of many in South Norwood and Croydon.
THOMAS CRAPPER   1836 – 1910. Pioneer Sanitary Engineer.
WILLIAM WALKER  1869 – 1918. The Diver who saved Winchester Cathedral.
COLOUR SGT FRANK BOURNE  1854 – 1948. Longest living survivor of the Battle of Rourke’s Drift

GEORGE EVANS V.C.  1876 - 1937.   English Recipient of the Victoria Cross

ARTHUR TOOTH   1839 - 1931.   Ritualistic C of E  priest,  prosecuted in 1876/77 under the PUBLIC WORSHIP REGULATION ACT 1874 for using proscribed liturgical practices.
JOSIAH CHARLES STAMP 1880-1941.  First Baron Stamp of Shortlands. British Civil Servant, industrialist, economist, statistician. 

 

THERESA BLYTON born in 1874 and her address when she died in 1950 was Gwydor Road, Elmers End. She arrived in Beckenham in 1897 but was deserted by her wealthy husband Thomas Blyton in 1912, disowned by her daughter Enid and, as 'a fallen woman', she had to live in fear of being ostracised by Beckenham Society. 

Memorial to Members of Beckenham Civil Defence who died in Defence of this Borough 1939 - 1945 

Memorial to 21 gallant members of Beckenham Auxilliary Fire Service, killed by enemy action in East London 19-20 April 1941.
Percy Jones founder of ‘Percy Jones Twinlock’ factory formerly at Elmers End

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held at Beckenham Public Library – 8 p.m. on 12th May 2011

1. Present: Marie Pender (Chair), Janet Ambrose, Eileen Penfold, Rosanna Cavallo,  Shirley Civil, Virginia Gregovich (Committee members); Peter Nazareth, Treasurer; Cllrs. Getgood and Phillips, Jim Dowd, M.P. and Bob Stewart, M.P., and approximately 26 members as per the sign in sheets.

2. Apologies:  James Cleverly (GLA); Alan Freeman, Judith Niechcial (Committee Members).
3. Marie opened the meeting, welcoming everyone. 
4. Minutes of the last Meeting: The Minutes of the 2010 AGM were printed and circulated in the May 2011 Review (with floor copies available at the meeting), and these were approved on a motion from Marion Bradbury, seconded by Jeff Slater. There were no matters arising.
5. Chair’s Report: Marie reported a busier year on some fronts and thanked Judith Niechcial for her work editing The Review and Rosanna Cavallo for keeping up the website, which gets a lot of hits, promoting the Association. She also thanked the Committee for their efforts and appealed for new members, both to the Association and for the Committee. Committee work is not too onerous as members communicate by email with formal meetings kept to a minimum. There is a recruitment drive planned for the summer, but everyone can help by talking to friends and neighbours and passing along copies of The Review.
6. Treasurer’s Report: The accounts were distributed and approved by a motion from Shirley Civil and seconded by Ros Rackham. To a question as to whether or not the very reasonable subscription rates should be increased, Peter Nazareth advised that income covers expenses and   this year we were able to put some funds into the Deposit Account.
7. Election of Officers: There were no nominations from the floor. Marie proposed en bloc re-election which was seconded by Marion Bradbury and carried by a show of hands.
8. Guest Speaker:  Marie introduced Edward Mayer, an expert on swifts, who presented a most informative talk and slide show on swifts and urban wild life. Chair’s Note: An article based on this talk appeared in the autumn 2011 issue of The Review (which is also available on our website at <westbeckenhamra.org>).

9. Kent House Station: Marie thanked Shirley for her efforts to have the Kent House Station approach repaired after recent work by the railway and the adjacent school which had left it full of potholes. Shirley advised that nothing further could be done until the school’s building work was finished and meanwhile each party was blaming the other, complicated by the division of maintenance between the train company and Network Rail. It is a private road, but letters to the owners have come back unanswered.

Public Toilets: Marie advised that we are most concerned about the matter of proposed public toilet closures.  Beckenham and Penge High Street toilets are open for the time being but Elmers End Green will close despite these having been refurbished only last year. Councillor Smith had requested a correction to the information provided in The Review suggesting that the final decision will be made in private. He advised that the Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee members are dissatisfied with the overall coverage of alternative facilities and so Beckenham and Penge High Streets remain under review.  He undertakes that if he is Portfolio Holder when and if the review returns a recommendation for closure, he will publicly state if he is in favour or not. If his Committee colleagues agree with his decision, it will stand, but if any 5 disagree, the decision can be further reviewed by the Executive Committee which may decide to overturn it. He also says that prior to any final decision, he will speak with WBRA and other organisations to explain the decision.

The Studio: Marie advised she has written twice to Chris Hammond who is involved with the takeover regarding the wider community uses that were suggested, but there has been no response. Cllr. Sarah Phillips has spoken to City Gate Church today and the bond and lease will be resolved in a few weeks. We hope they will refurbish the building but we do not know if we will get wider community uses.

Kings Hall Sports Field:  In response to a question from the floor, Cllr. Getgood said the matter is back with the developers for a smaller footprint on a smaller site with access to green space and tennis courts but expects to hear from them in mid-June. Even if Bromley approves it, the GLA may call it in for further review as it is on Metropolitan Open Land.

Kings Hall Road Traffic Calming: Shirley Civil asked Cllr. Getgood about the work to remove the islands and paint white lines. There is no agreement between residents but there have been no accidents in past few months. Cllr. Smith said if accidents do re-occur, he will reimpose the chicanes.

10. Marie advised that our committee member, Judith Niechcial, has recently published a book: “Lucy Faithfull: Mother to Hundreds” on which she will be giving a talk at the Library in June during the Literary Fair.
11. There being no further business, Marie closed the meeting, thanking out guest speaker and everyone for attending, including our local MP’s and Councillors. The Treasurer offered to take any outstanding subs and the committee received a round of applause. A date in May 2012 will be arranged for the next AGM.
The meeting was followed by light refreshments kindly provided by Eileen Penfold and Gillian D’Cunha.

Virginia Gregovich

	Councillors for the wards served by the association (e-mail: firstname.surname@bromley.gov.uk)
.

	Penge & Cator
	Cllr Kathy Bance,    17, Pawleyne Close, Penge, SE20 8JH

Cllr Peter Fookes,   63, Bramerton Rd, Beckenham, BR3 3NY

Cllr John Getgood,  51, Woodbastwick Rd, London SE26 5LG


	07834 418219

8658 7498

8659 1277


	Clock House
	Cllr Reg Adams,      39, Cromwell Rd, Beckenham, BR3 4LL

Cllr Nick Milner,       44, Rectory Green, Beckenham, BR3 4HX

Cllr Sarah Phillips,   Members’ Room, Civic Centre, Stockwell Close,  BR1 3UH
	8650 8942
07834 418228

07794686588

	Kelsey & Eden Park
	Cllr Peter Dean,       6, Manor Park Rd, West Wickham, BR4 0JY
Cllr Paul Lynch,       1, Grangewook Lane, Beckenham, BR3 1NT
Cllr Diane Smith,      Merryn, Warren Rd, Hayes, BR2 7AN
	07831428913
07834 418224

8462 5061

	Bromley Council, Civic Centre, Stockwell Close, Bromley BR1 3UH  8464 3333

(Except Leisure & Community Services Dept: 8460 9955) - MyTime Leisure Trust

	(Correct at time of going to press
Mayor of London: Boris Johnson        London Assembly Member for Bromley & Bexley: James Cleverly
GLA, City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London SE1 2AA - Switchboard: 7983 4000. james.cleverly@london.gov.uk

	Beckenham MP: Bob Stewart MP, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA -Tel: 7219 3000.  bob.stewart.mp@ @parliament.uk
Lewisham West and Penge MP: Jim Dowd MP Same address. dowdj@parliament.uk



	West Beckenham Residents Association

Standing Order Mandate 

	· This is my first WBRA standing order*,  or  
· Please replace my existing WBRA standing order with this one*   (*delete as appropriate)

	 Please send this form to the Treasurer: Peter Nazareth, Flat 6 Kensington Court, 8 Kemerton Road, Beckenham, Kent, BR3 6NJ .  In order for us to match the payment to your membership details, DO NOT SEND THIS MANDATE TO YOUR BANK.   NB: unlike a Direct Debit, with a Standing Order you control the payment details. 



	Please pay  West Beckenham Residents Association (“WBRA”), HSBC, 219 High Street, Penge, London SE20 7PP

The sum of:   £                                (at your discretion, however, a minimum of £5 per household or £2 pensioner/unwaged is requested)

Show amount in words also:



	Commencing  immediately and 1st April thereafter annually until you receive further notice from me/us* in writing  (*delete as appropriate)



	Your bank name

and address:



	Your bank account no.:                                                                                            Your bank sort code:



	A.    Your name 

        and address:



	B.    May we hold your membership record on a computer?     Yes/No* (*delete as appropriate)     NB.:  Details are held for our use only

	Signature:                                                                                                       Date:




Annual cheque subscribers: Please fill in boxes A & B and strike out the rest of the form. (Min. £5 per household/£2 pensioner/unwaged.  Please send cheque to Treasurer annually due April 1st. Thank you.)

Our aim: Since 1945, WBRA has represented the interests of residents in local matters and is affiliated with the London Borough of Bromley’s Residents’ Federation. 
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